
 

 

 

 

 

Knockerra Church  
 

 
 

Saturday 3rd September 8 p.m. 
John Flanagan, Tullagower 

Mick and Mary Ryan, Knockerra 

 

 

Saturday 10th September 8 p.m. 
 

 

Saturday 17th September 8 p.m. 
 

Friday 23rd September 11 a.m. 
Christopher Brew, Funeral & Burial of Ashes 

 

Killimer Church 
 

 

Sunday 4th September 10.30 a.m. 
Teresa & Peter Daly, Burrane 

 

 

Sunday 11th September 10.30 a.m. 
Anthony & Nora Clohessy, Moneen 

 

 

Sunday 18th September 10.30 a.m. 

Murt Cunningham & deceased family 

members, Tiervarna 

 

Sunday 25th September 10.30 a.m. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Killimer G.A.A. 
Lotto winner this week was Kieran Kelly. 

A mass for the deceased members of the G.A.A club 

will take place at the club grounds on Sunday the 11th 

September at 3pm. Fr. Larkin will then bless the new 

building and officially open it During the half time 

break in the junior match, the club will make a 

presentation to the mighty junior team of 1968/71, 

who reached 3 league finals in four years. We are 

hoping for a good turnout on the day. 

 

Marriage Blessings 
We congratulate and wish many blessings to Mairead 

Keniry, Burrane & Gearoid Cleary, Labasheeda who 

were married in Labasheeda Church last weekend. 

 

Music Lessons 
CCÉ music lessons on flute and whistle will resume 

for a new term in Teach Cheoil, Kilrush this 

September. All levels catered for. Comhaltas SCT 

exams are available also. For further information, 

contact Kieran at 0872663576. 

  

 

Knockerra Church Saturday 10th 

September 
Eucharist Minister: Nora Madigan 

Liturgy Reader: Caroline Corry 

 

Knockerra Church Flower Rota September 
Susie Griffin 

 

Killimer Church Sunday 11th September 
Eucharist Minister: Caroline Lynch & Sean Cooper 

 

Killimer Church Cleaning Rota 
Caroline Brennan, Patsy O’Driscoll, Eve Browne & 

Marie Kelly 

 

 

Killimer Parish 3rd & 4th September 2022  
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel 0659062729 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com before Midday on Wednesday  



 

 

 

 

Please remember to sanitise your hands on the way 

in and out of the church. 

 

Diocesan Youth Ministry Collection  
As part of the recent Diocesan Synthesis published 

arising from this Synodal process, re-energizing 

outreach to young people, was one of the areas 

identified requiring a response at a local and Diocesan 

level. The desire to reach out to young people, and to 

involve them at all levels of Church was a very strong 

theme emerging. Following discussion on the value of 

the role of Youth Ministry in its broadest sense within 

our Diocese, a proposal was approved by the Council 

of Priests for parishes to hold a special collection to 

assist in the financial support of the development of all 

Youth Ministry projects across the Diocese. This 

special collection will be a retiring collection as you 

leave Mass this weekend.  All support would be 

greatly appreciated. 

 

Alzheimer’s Memory Walk 
The Alzheimer Society Of Ireland are delighted to 

announce that the Alzheimer’s Memory Walk 2022 is 

taking place nationwide on Sunday, 18th September It's 

a family-friendly event suitable for all ages and 

abilities. We hope that 3,000 walkers across Ireland 

will help us raise €250,000 for vital services that help 

to support so many people with dementia and their 

family carers across Ireland. Please 

visit memorywalk@alzheimer.ie to register for your 

fundraising pack today. 

 

Matt Talbot 
The monthly Matt Talbot freedom from addiction 

Mass will take place in SS Peter and Paul Cathedral, 

Ennis, Co, Clare at 7:30pm on Monday 5th September. 

At this Mass we pray for all those battling addiction, 

their families and all those affected by addiction, we 

also pray specifically for all those enrolled in the Matt 

Talbot Prayer Society. We welcome you to join us at 

this Mass to pray for yourself or somebody you may 

know who has an addiction. To enrol someone in the 

Matt Talbot Prayer Society please 

email vita@matttalbotprayersociety.com  

 

A Teacher’s Prayer 
Enable me to teach with WISDOM for I help to shape 

the mind. Equip me to teach with TRUTH for I help to 

shape the conscience. Encourage me to teach with 

VISION for I help to shape the future. Empower me to 

teach with LOVE for I help to shape the world. Amen 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 

Samaritans 
Samaritans Ennis and Clare Branch are currently 

recruiting new volunteers. No experience is necessary 

as full training will be given. For information, please 

log on to volunteer.samaritans.org, or 

email Ennis.BranchRecruitment@samaritans.org. 

 

Burren Ramble 
The Burren Ramble takes place this Sunday 4th  

September. Base camp for parking is the car park at 

the beach in Fanore at 11.15am for a 12.00 noon start. 

The 8km Ramble will take in the ‘Village of our 

childhood’ in Fanore between the mountain and the 

sea. Bring suitable walking and weather gear. All 

proceeds go to the RNLI Lifeboats. Information from 

087-6260301. Your support is valued and appreciated 

by our lifeboat crews. 

 

Music And Movement For Health Study  
If you are over 65 then please come join us for: music, 

movement, fun, friendship, tea and chat. No previous 

experience required. Sessions are free and are based 

locally. If you are interested in finding out more and 

participating, please contact Steven at the following 

email address move2music@ul.ie or phone number 

089 2228314. 

 

Cahercon  
A celebration of the centenary of the arrival of the 

Salesian Sisters in Ireland will take place in St 

Michael’s Church, Kildysart at 11am on Sunday, 11th 

September. Bishop Fintan Monahan will preside at the 

celebration of Mass and many of the Salesian sisters 

who lived and worked in Cahercon will be present. 

Everyone, especially past pupils of Cahercon and 

friends are welcome to attend. There will be an 

opportunity to meet and greet the Sisters in the 

community centre after Mass. 

 

Kilrush Active Retirement  
Will resume meetings on Tuesday 13th Sept @ 

10.30am in Kilrush Community Centre. New members 

would be very welcome.  

 

Piano Lessons  
Experienced and qualified piano teacher available. 

Playing piano for pleasure or follow exam syllabus 

RIAM and ABRSM. Available to work in Kilrush 

Contact Connie Fennell 0874564589 

 

 



 

 


